
Saturday, June 7, 2025 

 

 

Bell Scores Second Consecutive Roxbury Win 

ROXBURY – Following his easy victory over a 9.9-mile course a week earlier, Dillon 

Bell again was first at the Roxbury Road Runners Club weekly series with an 

impressive time over a 6.2-mile route that included a rolling terrain. 

Bell, 26, of New Milford was clocked in 41-minutes, 21-seconds – a 6:42-per-mile 

pace – on Saturday, June 7, over the course, which included a trip in both 

directions on Sentry Hill Road. 

Former Roxbury season champion Chris Deming, 58, of Danbury placed second in 

45:22. 

Miriam Acevedo, 48, of New Milford captured the female title for the third 

consecutive week and for the fourth time in 2025. She placed seventh overall in 

50:08. 

The series will continue on Saturday, June 14, at 8:30 a.m. with a 3.7-

mile loop that will include a trip down the incline on Ranney Hill Road 

and up the steep hill on Chalybes Road. 

Runners can compete through the $30 season membership. They also 

can enter by completing the weekly waiver form and paying a $5 fee. 

Youth runners, current and former members of the military and current 

and former first responders can participate for free after completing the 

weekly waiver form. 

The series will hold its third Roxbury Family Run on Saturday, July 5, at 

8:30 a.m. shortly before the regularly-scheduled 2.4-mile race. The fun 

run will go through one lap - .41-of-a-mile - on the track at the Everett 

B. Hurlburt Community Park. 



The races, which are sanctioned by the Roxbury Recreation 

Commission, start and finish near the community park at 18 Apple 

Lane. 

For more information, contact Scott Benjamin, the race director, or 

access www.roxburyraces.net or the Roxbury Races Facebook page. 

 

http://www.roxburyraces.net/

